

## Mallory Coach House Heritage Committee

Wed. Sept. 7, 2022 at the Mallory Coach House

Present: Gail Williams, Barb Morrison, Brian Morton, Greg Blatch, Dave Wells, Bob Greenhorn, Reg Hunt, Jacqui Greenhorn, Molly Sorensen, Sandi Wells

Regrets: Carson Massey, Donna Hunt

Reg welcomed everyone at 6:35. Moved by Sandi, seconded by Gail that the minutes be accepted. Carried.

Treasurer's report showed a balance of \$3,982.54. Moved by Bob, seconded by Molly that the treasurer's report be accepted. Carried.

Moved by Dave that Maddie be asked if she would like to work on Sun. Sept. 18, 25 and Oct. 2 from 1:00-4:00, seconded by Gail. Carried.

TIFA Show this weekend – they have a key and code. There is no rental fee for the Coach House but they do pay for the Community Centre. Decided not to have coverage during the weekend and to rope off the upstairs. Concerns were expressed about TIFA being in the Coach House on Wednesday especially when we have our meeting scheduled for the Wed. night. Set up on Thurs. should be sufficient. We also think they should be paying to use the Coach House and shed or at least make a donation to the Coach House.

Dave thanked Reg and Donna for all the extra work and coverage that they do regarding the Mallory Coach House.

Sub Committee - Moved by Bob Greenhorn, seconded by Greg Blatch that we form a sub committee of the Mallory Coach House Heritage Committee to help with improvements of the grounds, shed and the Mallory Coach House as well as helping with directives regarding the archives, artifacts, moving items etc. Carried.

The members of this sub group are: Brian Morton, Greg Blatch, Dave Wells, Bob Greenhorn, Reg Hunt, Looie Gymarthy, Charles Hendry, Ed Tennant, John Cowan, Gail Williams, Barb Morrison, Sandi Wells, Molly Sorensen and John Boyd.

It was suggested that Donna send a letter to Council the first week of December with a list of names of those people who want to be on the MCHHC for the next term.

Work group, on Tuesday, cleaned out the attic, moved lumber up to the attic to make some shelves for storage, moved the BBQ out of the big shed to make room for the artists and moved a display case.

Plowing Match – there is a meeting on Sept. 8 which Barb and Molly are attending to receive more information especially about passes. Our display is all ready for set-up on Sept. 19. Reg & Donna, Molly, Dave & Sandi are all doing a ½ day coverage.

Budget Items – bring suggestions for budget items next meeting. Gail will get copies of this year's budget for discussion at the next meeting.

Christmas Lights – Brian M. will bring his ideas for the October meeting.

Community Centre – is closed to the public as of October 13 to the end of the year. It was decided to cancel the Christmas Craft Sale.

Moved by Brian, seconded by Jacqui to adjourn the meeting at 7:45.